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January 27, 2009 

 
 
 
To: Handlers and Interested Parties, Pacific Northwest Federal Marketing Order 124 

 
Subject: Request for Comments Regarding Diversion Limits, Delivery Requirements for Producers, 

and Delivery Requirements for an Association(s) Operating a Cooperative Pool 
Manufacturing Plant(s) and for Pool Supply Plants  

 
SUMMARY:  Written comments are invited on a requested investigation of current pooling and 
performance standards relating to milk under the Pacific Northwest marketing order. 
 
The proposed investigation was requested by means of a letter sent to Northwest dairy farmers and 
interested parties by the Washington State Dairy Federation (WSDF), a voluntary membership 
organization representing the state’s dairy farmers.  The letter was accompanied by a petition.  The 
petition requested that the Market Administrator investigate the need for tightening pool and 
performance standards under the Pacific Northwest Order.  This office has received 167 signatures 
associated with the petition.  A copy of the petition is attached, and a copy of the letter and petition are 
posted on the Market Administrator’s website at http://www.fmmaseattle.com/currentnews.htm. 
  
DATES:  Comments are to be received by the Market Administrator no later than February 17, 2009. 
 
ADDRESS:  Comments should be sent to the Market Administrator, Pacific Northwest Marketing 
Area, 1930 - 220th Street SE, Suite 102, Bothell, Washington 98021-8471.  Comments may be 
submitted via FAX at 425-487-2775 or e-mailed to fmmaseattle@fmmaseattle.com. 
 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION:  Contact John Mykrantz, Pacific Northwest Marketing Area, 
1930 - 220th Street SE, Suite 102, Bothell, Washington 98021-8471, telephone 425-487-6009, e-mail 
fmmaseattle@fmmaseattle.com. 
 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:  Notice is hereby given that revisions in delivery 
requirements for producers and plants are being considered pursuant to §1124.13(e)(6) and 
§1124.7(g), respectively.  Specifically, adjustments are being considered for the following provisions: 
the 80% diversion limit for pool handlers; the 3-days’ production delivery requirement; and the 20% 
delivery requirement for an association(s) operating a cooperative pool manufacturing plant(s) and 
pool supply plants. 
 
To enable better evaluation and resolution of this complex matter, the Market Administrator has 
requested that all interested parties submit written data, views or arguments with respect to the action 
being considered.  All persons who desire to do so should send them to the Market Administrator, 










